Minutes from Meeting held May 10, 2022

The May meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, May 10, 2022 at the
South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was
called to order at 2:31 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Nick
Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Secretary Rebecca Andrew; and Property
Maintenance Karen Hanna. Three visitors were present. Minutes from the April 12" meeting were reviewed and
approved with a motion by Joe Livingston and a second by Nick Ceremuga.MC

The Treasurer’s report was as follows:

South Shenango Township General Fund

Previous Month’s Balance — March 31, 2022 $ 155,035.08
April Credits/Deposits $ 63,302.45
April Credits/Interest $ 3.63
April Debits/Checks $ 25,656.69
Balance as of April 30, 2022 $192,684.47
South Shenango Twp. State Account

Previous Month’s Balance — March 31, 2022 $ 245,359.31
April Credits/Deposits — Interest $ 1.90
April Debits/Checks $ 8,138.12
Balance as of April 30, 2022 $ 237,223.09

South Shenango ARPAFund
Balance as of April 30, 2022 $ 103,988.86

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

Visitors Acknowledged —Bob Hutton of A and B Land Surveying, presented a replot and consolidation for James
Stanley. Joe Livingston made a motion to accept the consolidation with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

Donna Brown, 1912 Ottawa Rd., commented that Crawford Road looks very good.
Zoning Hearing Board-Not Present

Roadmaster’s Report — Jamie Fries

Reported that they needed to call a tree service for a tree on Scott Road.
The road crew has been cold patching.

The spreader was received but they haven’t used it yet.

Attorney’s Report — Brett Stedman
A sewer line extension in Douthette Allotment was discussed. Brett will respond to the Sewer Authority with
the requirements.

Property Maintenance Official/Zoning Officer- Karen Hanna
Karen has been sending letters notifying residents that they need permit for campers.

Karen stated 7 zoning permits were issued in April and 1 variance hearing was held, the variance was granted.
Karen has attended 2 webinars for CE and plans to attend at least 1 more.

On Saturday May 7, 2022 Karen met with residents of Green Tree Allotment regarding ideas for changes to the



camper ordinance. They will be submitting a letter to the supervisors.

Supervisors’ Report — Joe Livingston stated that Lois Pitts is resigning from the Planning Commission and she
will be sending her letter of resignation.

Fees for the annual clean up days were discussed and the cost for small car tires has increased therefore the
Township will now charge a $5.00 fee for small car tires.

Joe made a motion to amend the RFQ bid for the R7 Limestone to reflect the correct low responsible bidder had
been awarded with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

Secretary’s Report —Rebecca Andrew
Rebecca gave the supervisors and roadmaster a thank you card from West Fallowfield Township.

Correspondence Received — None

Joe Livingston moved to approve the April bills with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:03 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary



